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St John’s Nursery  



 
Dear Parents,
Welcome to St John’s Nursery class. We have children returning who started during the last year as well as many new families. This is a very exciting time for all of us, getting to know our new children and parents.
Obviously you join us in strange circumstances with things being very different to our usual welcome. We would like to thank you all for your understanding and patience in adapting to our ‘new normal’. We have been so pleased with how the children have come in to Nursery and thank you for adhering to the new rules. As you are aware our risk assessments are changing almost daily with advice and guidance from Government and the Local Authority. We are now having to be very strict about allowing parents on site and ask that, as much as possible, you leave your child with us at the blue gate. Rest assured we will phone you if we are concerned that your child is upset. Just to confirm that the school site includes the side passage to the school and the car park. 
Our Nursery team this year consists of Mrs Hutchinson and Ms Jaquest who are the teachers. Mrs Hutchinson will be teaching on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays. Ms Jaquest will be teaching on Thursdays and Fridays. Mrs Mutch and Ms Shaw are our Nursery Nurses. Mrs Mutch will be supporting from Tuesdays to Fridays and Ms Shaw on Mondays. Mrs Ben is our lunchtime assistant who will be working from 11.30am to 12.30pm on Monday – Thursday with Mrs Ellahi working on a Friday. Our children who stay for lunch will be eating in the Nursery and Mrs Ben or Mrs Elahi will be supporting them. 
The topic this term will be colours. Each week we will focus on a different colour. Usually we would ask that the children bring in an object to put on the colour table. Unfortunately we are unable to do that as we are not encouraging items from your home to be brought into school. So we have decided that we will ask you that, if possible, your child comes to school on a Wednesday wearing an item of clothing of the colour of the week. Please see below for the information about when to wear your colour of the week clothes, shoes, hair bands etc. (They are obviously welcome to wear the colour of the week any additional day they want to!)
	Wednesday
	Colour

	30th September
	Red

	7th October
	Blue

	14th October
	Yellow

	21st October
	Green


It would be helpful if your child had a bag for anything they may complete during their session and wish to bring home. Please include a change of clothes in the bag for use in Nursery if necessary. Please label the bag with your child’s name. Also please ensure you label coats, scarves, gloves, sweatshirts etc. It is much easier to return lost items if they are labelled.
Please send a named water bottle into Nursery which we will return daily, not weekly as was originally planned. 

Our OWL (outside wilderness learning) sessions this year will be on a Monday morning and a Friday afternoon. On these days we intend to use the forest area come rain or shine. Please dress your child appropriately on these days with wellies and raincoats if wet and warm clothes if cold. The children have access to our mud kitchen when in the forest and will probably not be as clean coming home as they were coming into Nursery. The children have visited the forest for an introductory session (with no mud!) and loved it.
It is very important that your child brings the bare minimum from home into Nursery. If soft toys are in their bag they should stay in the bag for the session. We do have snacks in the Nursery so your child does not need to bring in any snacks from home.  If your child has borrowed clothes from Nursery please return them washed and clean.
We open the gates for morning Nursery at 8.45am and again at 11.45am for collection. For afternoon Nursery we open the gates at 12.30pm. At the end of the day the gates will be open at 3.15 for pick up by 3.30pm.
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. This can be done by emailing or phoning the school office. We will send out a similar letter to this every half term.
We look forward to getting to know all of your children and wish them a very happy time in St John’s Nursery.

Yours sincerely

The Nursery Team
Dates for your Diary (please look at the school website / newsletter for other dates)
12th October – individual photos at Nursery
26thOct – 30th Oct – half term
�








